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I want to thank everyone in attendance today to celebrate the merging of the Organizational Development and Lean Breakthrough Departments. This merger, which happens on the 4th anniversary of the Breakthrough Department, will enable us to accomplish a cultural transformation that will enhance the work of both departments. 

I want to express special thanks to the previous department that ran Breakthrough for all their accomplishments. The work they did prepared an excellent foundation that our new department will build upon to further the work and the goals already in place. 
It is a natural step forward for these two departments to merge given both their goals and methods of accomplishing those goals. Organizational Development includes training people to do their current job but also continues their training as needed to improve their performance and to provide training for them as they move forward in their career here at the hospital. 

It’s also about constantly developing their people skills and communication abilities. We are an organization whose goal and mission is to care for people, our patients. To do that we must have strong people skills so that we may treat our patients as valued and respected customers not just another patient number. 

Communication skills are necessary for any organization to operate well but when your customers are patients, communication skills become a higher priority. People’s health and well being is at stake here and we need to communicate not only in direct relation to their care but at all levels of interaction including management, staff and patients. I believe our Organizational Development Department has already been doing an outstanding job of this. Don’t you agree?

Breakthrough is the tool to identify waste and process improvement. With our busy world and life today we know that we need to do things in the most efficient manner. But, we don’t want to sacrifice quality for efficiency. So, it is perfect for our Organizational Department to merge with our Breakthrough Department to combine the best of both worlds. We will have the quality through training, communication and people skills and we will have the efficiency through the Breakthrough Department. 

This creates perfect synergy. The two departments complement one another and both departments will benefit from this merger. We will see a transformational change by using the skills of the two departments to bring about great customer (patient) service, increase efficiency, decrease waste. 

Please join me in congratulating Dean Tarnovsky, who is running the new Breakthrough program. He has been working for me for the past 4.5 years and doing a wonderful job. 

Thank you Everyone
